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CAR SERVICE
020 8883 5000

020 8883 0033
Estate Agents and Valuers - Established 1767

Properties urgently required - now is the time to sell!

36 High Road
East Finchley N2 9PJ

20p

Hotblack Dixon & Co.
Estate Agents

17 Market Place, Hampstead Garden Suburb
London NW11 6JY

020 8458 8411

Our success rate in N2 is very high indeed, 
obviously in Hampstead Garden Suburb

but also in East Finchley.
We have often obtained better prices from 

our base in the Suburb, so
Please call us for a free valuation 

or try us if you are on a 
multiple agency basis

• Visit your community newspaper on-line at http:www.the-archer.co.uk  • 

KUMON FINCHLEY EAST
Do you want to improve your child’s 

confidence in MATHS? 
Can you spare 3/4 minutes a day? 

Then call 020 8349 0739 for more info. 
Classes held at the East Finchley Library.

Coral Pharmacy
Photo D&P 

only £2.99 
for up to 40 exp (35mm)

same day service

Stockists of wide range  of 
vitamins, homeopathic
remedies , and herbal products

129 East End Road N2 0SZ.  Tel 8883 0442

Open Till 7pm (Mon - Fri) 6pm Sat
Parking Available

Where the 
buck stops
By Diana Cormack
Kevin Murphy of English Heritage is infuriated that London Underground staff have 
been telling travellers that the lack of ticket machines at East Finchley station is the 
responsibility of English Heritage who will not let them alter the building. 

Dangerous Corner
By Daphne Chamberlain
In November, an elderly man was knocked down on the corner of The Bishop’s 
Avenue and Great North Road, an officially recognised danger spot for pedestrians. By 
coincidence, the man’s neighbour (neither of them wish to be identified) had already 
complained to Rudi Vis about the difficulty of crossing at this junction.

English Heritage ‘enraged’ at LUL’s misrepresentation

“There have been a number 
of occasions on which London 
Underground Ltd has misrep-
resented English Heritage in 
this way. This is not acceptable, 
and we will be taking this up 
with them directly’.  

Mr Murphy told The Archer 
that he had already written 
to Sir Malcolm Bates, the 
Chairman of LUL, and that 
he was ‘enraged’ to hear that 
English Heritage is still being 
implicated. 

Five years ago, when LUL 
approached both Barnet Coun-
cil and English Heritage with 
a  proposal to install a new 
ticket machine on an outside 

wall no objections were raised. 
According to Mr Murphy, LUL 
subsequently withdrew the 
proposal as it wished to look 
at different locations for the 
machines and has not raised 
the matter since then.

Mr Murphy said that Eng-
lish Heritage is not against 
careful change and is there 
to help London Underground 
Ltd develop the station in 
a sensitive and appropriate 
manner. He cited the recent  
installation of closed curcuit 
television and new platform 
equipment as examples of what 
could be achieved with careful 
consultation. 

It seems clear that English 
Heritage would not object to 
new ticket machines being 
installed as long as they were 
‘carefully detailed’.  As instal-
lation would involve only 
minor alterations to the station 
the way would appear to be 
open for London Underground 
Ltd to make an application.

The neighbour received a 
letter from Ian Caunce, Barnet’s 
Principal Traffic Engineer, in 
July 1998. It said; “A recom-
mendation was made in the 
study report [into bus move-
ments] to make allowance for 
either a mini-roundabout or 
traffic signals. Both types of 
measure will improve pedes-
trian safety by slowing down 
traffic at the junction, and 
providing independent crossing 
facilities.”

Mr Caunce added that, as 
there would have to be a a local 
consultation exercise before 
anything was implemented, it 
was unlikely that any works 

would take place for at least 
18 months. Meanwhile, the 
Council would continue to 
monitor the situation.

Still no provisions
At the time of going to press, 

Mr Caunce was not available 
for comment. However, a col-
league, Bob Clark, confirmed 
that there are no provisions for 
The Bishop’s Avenue in the 
current budget.

Mr Clark said that Barnet 
has £90,000 p.a. for minor road 
works, and one zebra crossing 

costs £25,000.
What price life?

The 85 year-old victim of 
The Bishop’s Avenue accident, 
who is recovering at home, 
suffered a broken arm and 
leg. His 81 year-old neighbour 
said, “That road is extremely 
dangerous.  Even the young and 
fit agree...you feel you’re taking 
your life in your hands.”  

Potential danger spots have 
to be prioritised, but what has 
happened to the recommenda-
tions of 1998?

Plane crash kills family
A family of three from East Finchley was killed on 23 
December when the eight-seater plane in which they were 
travelling plunged into a factory only seconds after having 
taken off from Blackbushe Airport, Hampshire.

Michael Kreisky, 56, was 
travelling to Majorca for Christ-
mas with his daughter Clare, 
son Tom, and Tom’s girlfriend 
Clare Gale-Hasslam, in a plane 
piloted by his millionaire 
brother Brian, 53, when the 
tragic accident occurred.

All five occupants died 
instantly when the twin-
engined Beech 200 Super 
Kingair hit the doors of a 

rubber factory and burst into 
flames, engulfing the factory 
and endangering nearby proper-
ties. The cause of the accident 
has yet to be determined.

Michael, of Eastern Road, 
was The Archer’s motoring 
correspondent from 1994-96. 
The Archer team expresses its 
deepest sympathy to all who 
knew Michael and his family; 
they will be sorely missed.

Stop Press:
The management at East Finch-
ley station has confirmed, in a 
letter to Cllr John Marshall, that 
they are having problems with the 
new passenger operated ticket 
machine.They plan to install a 
‘queue busting’ machine at the 
station some time this year.

Queues at East Finchley station. Photo by Bob Janes
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